GOOD GOVERNANCE ADVOCATES OF THE PHILIPPINES (GGAP) 

Historical Background:

GGAP's historical roots were traced at very important corporate governance events in the country. 

During the OECD's 10th Year Annivesary meeting of the Asian Roundtable Conference on corporate governance in the Philippines, held at the Manila Peninsula Hotel in Makati sometime in September 2009, attended by senior decision makers in Asia, the OECD, and other international institutions, ICD then showcased Philippine listed companies who were then on the silver and gold award award categories in corporate governance. These companies were alloted spaces in strategic locations within the conference venue, for them to present to both local and international guests, either thru electronic means or physical layouts, their respective corporate governance practices.

At one corner of the convention venue, Gold Awardee companies manning their respective booths were Atty Blue Festin, Corporate Governance Officer of PLDT, and yours truly,Francis Palafox, then Compliance Officer of the Energy Development Corporation (EDC). These two gentlemen had their hands full explaining to the guests how their respective companies practice good corporate governance. I have no idea what was in Dr. Jess Estanislao's mind when he placed PLDT's and EDC's display booths just beside each other, and this set up provided an opportunity for Blue and myself to openly talk and discuss areas of common concern. It was my first encounter with Blue, and we found out we shared the same passion in the pursuit of good corporate governance. We then suggested to meet regularly for mutual consultations on EDC and PLDT corporate governance matters.

Two months later,the ICD's Three (3) Days Annual Planning Workshop held in Panglao, Bohol, last November 2009, also brought together officers and executives of companies on the silver/gold award categories in corporate governance, along with other companies, institutions, and ICD Fellows. I remember it was during lunchbreak on the first day of this workshop, November 19, 2009 to be precise about the date,when this organization was born. We might have been carried away by the morning session's hot topic “Formulating a Strategy Map for CG Advocacy in the Next Decade”.  As we took our food servings on the buffet table, officers and executives who were in charge of corporate governance matters in their respective companies, like Blue Festin of PLDT, Francis Palafox of EDC, Elmer Nitura of Smart Communications, JJ Laurel of Petron, Faye Paredes of FPHC, Santi Polido of Alaska Milk, Jimmy Villegas of  Ayala Corporation, Lizelle of Manila Water, Gerry dela Paz of Meralco, Charles Gamo of  ABS/CBN, took seats on the same table, where our favorite topic corporate governance was passionately discussed. We compared notes on our CG practices in our respective companies, how we tried to convince our board of directors in adopting best practices, how each company fared and landed as either a gold or silver awardee in the ICD's Scorecard on Corporate governance. No sooner than when we were munching our dessert that we realized we had just created an informal club of corporate governance advocates and practitioners, and we all agreed to meet once a month to sustain our drive in the pursuit of good corporate governance, not only in our respective companies, but also as catalysts for change in good governance nationwide. 
The first monthly meeting was hosted by PLDT, organized and called by Blue Festin, in its Makati head office last December, 2009, at a perfect timing when ECOA's Keith Darcy  was PLDT's guest. Over sumptuous lunch courtesy of PLDT, Mr.Darcy gave powerful inputs on the importance of ethics in every organization, and should be made integral to the pursuit of good corporate governance. Mr. Darcy expressed his admiration to the members of this group, who went out of their way to form and establish a corporate governance organization.

As we entered the year 2010, EDC volunteered to host the January meeting at its Fort Bonifacio main office, which was likewise attended by the group's members. It was a perfect timing to discuss the in-coming year's program on corporate governance in our respective companies, as we compared notes on our problems encountered the previous year, and how we proposed solutions and improvements for the year. Policies relative to corporate governance like whistleblower policy, how to handle unsolicited gifts from contractors and suppliers, and related party transactions, were also discussed. 

It was ABS/CBN's turn to host the next meeting, courtesy of Charles Gamo who invited the group for coffee and snacks at the executive lounge of ABSCBN in Quezon City. The corporate governance code manual was thoroughly discussed, as some companies received their usual “love letters” from SEC requiring explanations and clarifications on alleged deviations to provisions of their own corporate governance manual. 

Jollibee Food's Corporation hosting for the next meeting at their Ortigas Center office provided the group some insights on a successful business enterprise story. We were enlightened especially on how a top food business enterprise with billions of peso revenues and assets, can adopt transparency, accountability, and integrity as their corporate governance standard practices and policies to the organization, a family owned corporation.

It was Meralco's turn to host the next meeting of April, 2010, upon the invitation of one of our very vocal members, Gerry dela Paz, who generously distributed yellow colored umbrellas a month before the May presidential elections. Follow up actions were taken on previous discussions, including plans on the formalization of our group with suggested name, nomination of the board of trustees, and eventual filing of Incorporation papers with SEC. 

Manila Water also hosted one of the group's meeting in 2010 at the company's facilities at Balara, Diliman, QC. Lizelle and Thom, the very energetic members of the group, organized this meeting amidst a cool venue surrounded by lush greenery of trees surrounding the water reservoir. Further refinements of the group's Articles of Incorporation and By-Laws, as well as its name were taken up in this meeting.

We give credit to SMIC which hosted our monthly meetings the most number of times, thanks to Reggie Tiu for providing us an with ideal location for Friday afternoon's rest and recreation atmosphere at the SM Mall of Asia. Several discussions were centered on the group's formal organization, and how to expand further the group's membership which has grown dramatically from its first inception.

Mr. Jimmy Villegas of the Ayala Group also generously sponsored several meetings, especially when PSE issues are discussed, as his office is just on the same roof with PSE in Makati. 

Our recent meetings were focused on recent regulatory issues, aimed at looking for common grounds that affect our respective companies, and some ways where we can cooperate and comply with the rules of both SEC and PSE.

Our group, the Good Governance Advocates and Practitioners of the Philippines, has indeed gone a long way in establishing its mark in our collective effort for corporate governance reforms, and will relentlessly continue to pursue its good governance advocacy. 

At this stage in our group’s history I can safely say that we are now prepared to expand our ranks while retaining our character, march with all fellow advocates of good governance and in general to respond to the challenge forging a culture of good governance in our organizations and our country.
Thank you very much. 










Francis A. Palafox

